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Comments:  

Chairperson Taniguchi, Vice Chairperson Ihara, and members of the committee: 

I started working part-time as an Executive Assistant for the Hoisting Machine 
Operators Advisory Board in January of this year. 

I recently retired and was asked by the former Executive Assistant to take this job. I had 
no interest at all in working  -- even part-time -- but after learning about the mission of 
this Board and being introduced to its members, I was impressed with the Board's 
commitment to safety of the workers and the general public. 

Mr. Chatfield has had considerable experience in the industry and I believe he will 
continue to contribute as a Board member. I encourage the Committee to confirm Mr. 
Chatfield for a term to expire June 30, 2024. 

Mahalo. 
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Comments:  

Michael M. Dillard, MTS, CESCP 

Regional Director, Senior Consultant 

American Electric 

799 Kahelu Avenue 

Mililani, HI 96789 

5/14/2020 

  

Committee Chair Brian Taniguchi, Vice Chair Les Ihara, Jr., and Committee 
Members 

Hawaii State Legislature 

RE: Written Testimony for Consideration & Confirmation to the Hoisting Machine 
Operators Advisory Board, Gubernatorial Nominee, TIMOTHY CHATFIELD, GM-614 

Aloha, 

I am Michael M. Dillard, the Regional Director & Senior Consultant at American Electric 
Co. LLC. I am also an honorably retired US Navy Submarine Machinist Mate Chief Petty 
Officer. I have had the personal and professional pleasure of knowing and working with 
Tim Chatfield since he took the helm at Crane Tech. He is, among many good things, a 
man of principle and integrity. His primary and fiduciary concern is ALWAYS the good of 
his customers and technicians. As such, I find it fitting that he would be considered for 
this nomination, as HMOAB’s mission is to establish minimum standards to assure 
hoisting machines are being operated in a safe and lawful manner throughout our 
beautiful state. Only individuals of the highest caliber of integrity should be appointed for 
this honorable office. Tim Chatfield has consistently proven himself to be a man worthy 



of such a position. I submit this written testimonial for Tim’s appointment to the HMOAB 
with my strongest recommendation. 

  

Respectfully, 

Michael M. Dillard, MTS, CESCP 

Regional Director, Senior Consultant 

American Electric 

E-Mail- mdillard@americanelectric.com 

Mobile- (808) 312-9924 
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